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RELATIONSHIPS RESPONSIBILITY RESILIENCE RESPECT

by Tas Ktenidis

Parent Survey 2022
The Department for Education coordinates an
annual survey to better understand the things
we’re doing well, where we can improve, and
what’s important to you as a parent.

The information we collect from this survey is
driving change for the department.
In the week beginning Monday 1 August you will
receive an email or SMS from the Parent Survey
Team with a unique link to participate in the
survey.

I highly encourage you to complete the survey,
which takes less than 10 minutes.
Your feedback will be used locally in our school
improvement planning and more broadly to
inform other key initiatives to improve education
in South Australia.

Your answers will not identify you or your child.
Only collated feedback will be provided to our
school.
If you did not receive an email or SMS with your
unique survey link, contact
education.ParentSurvey@sa.gov.au and include
our school’s name in your email.

https://survey.education.sa.gov.au/sc/EQ_Aq-
9bQRjy1nXjY9my6A2

or you can use the QR code below.
 

Please do not hesitate to ring the school if you have
any queries. Thank you for your support in
completing the Parent survey.

Our school unique link is;
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Stanger Danger

One of our community member last week did
reach out and discuss with me about student
safety. 
As a school we do have measures in place and
follow procedures as set by the Department for
Education. 
It is always important that we do go back to basics
and talk to our children about Stranger danger.

 Talking to them about not going up to cars when
they do not know the adult, issues they may face
online and who they can talk to or seek help.
Educating about being safe, will assist them in the
long term. Society has become a great deal more
complex and it is important that we always check
in with our children.

It is pleasing to see improvements for Year 3
NAPLAN in Numeracy, Reading, Writing, Spelling
and Grammar and Punctuation.  Year 5 results have
seen shifts in bands for Writing, improvement in
Spelling, Reading and seeing some change in
Numeracy and Grammar and Punctuation.
When the detailed results are shared with schools,
we will begin to break down the data so we can
map out what it is telling us and how we can
better support our students with their learning.

NAPLAN Results

Last week we received the initial NAPLAN results
from the Education Department. The current
information that we do have is an indication as to
how students have progressed with this years
NAPLAN test. In the coming weeks we will have
sent out student results to send home, including
data on our progress.

At school staff are on duty from 8.30am to 8.50am
and from 3.10 to 3.30pm, during the morning and
afternoon.

Any time before 8.30am we ask families please do
not send your child to school as adults are not out
on duty.
During pick up time it is also important that you
are able to collect your child during the set time.

After 3.30pm you can access the OSHC service
which can assist in making sure your child is safe
until you are able to collect them.

 
If you do have any queries about safety please do
not hesitate to contact the school.

Regards
Tas Ktenidis



From the desk of the Deputy
Principal

AUGUST

SCHOOL PHOTOS CATCH UP
Monday 22nd August

BOOK WEEK PARADE
Friday 26th August

SEPTEMBER

PUPIL FREE DAY:
Friday 9th 

SCHOOL CLOSURE:
Monday 12th 

CASUAL DAY;
Friday 30th 

END OF TERM
Friday 30th
Early dismissal 2.30pm.

by Sarah Magnusson

Absences
The Front Office can be notified of
any student absences by phoning
8270 5055 or sending a text to 
0428 910 895

SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE   
   DATEDATEDATE

2022 Year 1 Phonics Screening Check Information 
Reading to your children frequently has a positive effect on how well
they do at school. Children who understand the relationship
between letters and sounds—known as ‘phonics’—will be at an
advantage. 

Phonics is vital in learning to read. Some children struggle with
learning to read. It is important that these children are quickly
identified so that teachers can plan for any specific support they may
need. When this is done early, children have the best possible chance
in life and learning.

The phonics screening check is a short, simple assessment that tells
teachers how students are progressing in phonics. It takes only 5–7
minutes and is carried out by classroom teachers with each student
individually. Teachers then analyse the results and, if necessary, plan
for any additional support that students might require. 

The phonics screening check is given to each year 1 student in
government schools. Each year the percentage of year 1 students
gaining mastery of phonics has improved since 2017. 

All Year 1 students in government schools will undertake the check
this month. Our school will be conducting the screening check
towards the end of August.

Any queries please contact either your child’s Teacher or the school.
Further information will be sent home to our Year 1 families.

Attendance
School is good for students for so many reasons – learning, making
friends and building happy experiences. By working together a
problem can be fixed before it becomes a pattern.
Please remember to always contact the school first thing in the
morning if your child is away.

Before School Drop Off and After School Pick Up
School hours are 8.50am – 3.10pm, however supervision for your
child/ren is provided up to 20 minutes either side of the school day. 
Your child’s safety is important to us.
A reminder that students cannot be on school grounds before
8.30am or after 3.30pm. 
Any student here after 3.30pm will be directed down to OSHC
where an enrolment form will be required for access to the service.

Regards,
Sarah
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This years Book Week will be held from August 22nd  -
26th (week 5) this term.
The theme is "Dreaming with eyes open". Some classes
will be visiting Aberfoyle Hub Library to join in Book
Week activities and there will be Book Week craft
activities held in our Library during Recess.

We will also be having an annual book week parade on
Friday 26th August at 9.00am. 
All students are encouraged to dress up as their favorite
book character.

There will be a few prizes for the most creative
costume. Parents are welcome to attend as this is an
outdoor event.
However, we still have to follow simple measures such
as social distancing . 
We are looking forward to seeing all the fantastic costumes.

Julie, Kat & Maz.
Library Staff




SCHOOL DENTAL COMING SOON

Celebrating Book Week
Resource News



News
OSHC

by Sam Tuff the OSHC Director



It’s been an exciting few weeks for our
school basketballers. The 5/6 team has had
a couple of big wins with all team
members getting on the score sheet. 
5/6 team
School team also represented at the recent
sapsasa carnival. The boys didn’t lose a
game and will be going to the state final.
And the girls won 2 of their matches. 
Results: 
8/8 vs Prescott win 28-0
15/8 vs All Saints win 22-16

3/4 Team
Have also been playing well and have been
moved up a division. Unfortunately losing
the last couple of games against tougher
opposition. 

Results:
3/8 vs All Saints loss 4-8
10/8 vs Sheidow Park loss 9-18

SPORTS NEWS
                                       









Around the
Courts

Under 10 & U9 have both
recently played the night
Carnivals, both teams
played 4 really great games
each and had alot of fun,
especially the u9's who
loved playing in the mud.

Soccer

Basketball




